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The roost of Goosander on the Avon Dam totalled 19 at dawn on the 14th. They obviously then disperse and regroup again at dusk. Reports away from the dam include a pair on the Avon just downstream of the A38 flyover on the afternoon of the 17th and another pair flying over Aish at 08:45 on the 20th seemingly heading for the Erme. As well as the Mallard on the reservoir there are a small number of Teal.

Visits to the higher moorland squares (when conditions permit) produce very few species, and indeed no species on some squares, as might be expected at this time of the year. Six Golden Plover were seen in the Red Brook square on the 20th.

One such species that leaves the moor in winter, although a small number might try and eke out a living there over winter, are Stonechats. They make altitudinal migrations to lower levels, perhaps only travelling short distances. Sightings in the parish off the moor are unusual so one in the Bradridge square is noteworthy and perhaps demonstrates that short distance migration in operation. Before the severe winter of 1962/63 some pairs occupied farmland hedges throughout the year but it was a habitat that wasn't repopulated after their numbers were decimated during that winter. Starling numbers at Hatchlands appear to have reduced with only 200 being reported. There are still some observations of probable migration movements by Wood Pigeons with 150 seen on the 18th. Stock Doves are a less frequently reported species so a flock of nine on the same date are a welcome report. Pied Wagtails are still roosting on the railway embankment with numbers in the mid forties.

Otherwise the majority of reports have come from gardens with much activity being reported at feeders. Several Chaffinches in a flock of 30 were reported as suffering from scaly leg mite, one cause of which is lack of vitamin A in the diet, unfortunately seeds are deficient in vitamin A and the problem can spread in flocking birds. If you count Long-tailed Tits as tits (they are not true tits) at least one observer is fortunate enough to see five tit species as well as up to four Roe deer from the comfort of their house. The latter were being observed in a field adjacent to their garden, perhaps rather different sentiments would have been expressed if they were in the garden!

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
